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Marie T. Mora
Recognizing the importance of mentor-
ing in diversifying the economics pro-
fession, CSWEP and CSMGEP have 
both designed and implemented a va-
riety of mentoring programs aligned 
with their missions. Traditionally there 
had been few coordinated collabora-
tions with respect to identifying and 
providing mentoring initiatives specifi-
cally for women from traditionally un-
derrepresented minority (URM) groups 
in economics, but in recent years this 
has been changing. Such collaborations 
are important given that the underrep-
resentation of women in economics is 
compounded by the underrepresenta-
tion of minority groups in the profes-
sion. To demonstrate, data in the latest 
annual CSMGEP report (2018) show 
that in 2016–17 only one-third (380) 
of the 1,150 PhD degrees awarded in 
economics were awarded to women. 
Of these, 0.6% (only seven) and 0.3% 
(four) were awarded to Black and His-
panic women, respectively, who were 
U.S. citizens and permanent residents; 
none were awarded to American Indi-
ans and Native Alaskans.1 

1  It is worth noting that 2016–17 was not an outlier; recent 

CSMGEP annual reports show similar numbers. Also see 

Rhonda Sharpe’s National Economic Association Presidential 

Address for a recent discussion of trends in economics de-

grees conferred along the lines of race and gender over the 

past two decades (Sharpe 2018).

This Focus of CSWEP News is an ex-
ample of such a collaboration,2 which 
had its genesis in a brief Twitter ex-
change between Trevon Logan (Ohio 
State University), Shelly Lundberg (Uni-
versity of California, Santa Barbara and 
then-CSWEP Chair), Lisa Cook (Mich-
igan State University), and me in the 
summer of 2017. At the time, Alice Wu’s 
now infamous study on the toxicity of 
the economics profession toward wom-
en was reverberating in the media and 
social media, including Twitter. Logan 
kick-started the discussion by pointing 
out that much of the reaction focused 
on women but did not consider URM 
women. In less than an hour, we shifted 
away from Twitter into email and identi-
fied potential speakers for what became 
the joint CSWEP-CSMGEP luncheon 
panel on Best Practices in Mentoring 
Underrepresented Minority Women 
held at the 2018 ASSA meetings.3 The 

2  It should be noted this issue of CSWEP News is not the 

first one resulting from collaborations between CSWEP and 

CSMGEP. The focus of the 2017 CSWEP News Issue II is on 

recruiting and mentoring diverse economists that also grew 

out of an ASSA panel discussion; the articles in that issue are 

particularly relevant here.3  This panel, which was recorded and posted online at the 

CSWEP website (https://www.aeaweb.org/about-aea/com-

mittees/cswep/programs/annual-meeting/roundtables), 

received support from the National Science Foundation 

through the AEA Mentoring Program—one of CSMGEP’s pro-

grams that focuses on traditionally underrepresented  continues on page 3
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